
East Lawrence Neigborhood Association 
CDBG 2nd Quarter Performance Report - 

November December 2009 and January 2010
Date Activity Description # of Attendees

November 2, 2009 Meet with City re: Rebricking New York Street 
Project

14

November 5, 2009 LAN Meeting 15
November 9, 2009 ELNA  Annual Meeting 22
November 9, 2009 Met with Barry Walthal re: 1141 N.Y. 2
November 12, 2009 Meeting with Santa Fe Depot Rehab Project 

Steering Committee
8

November 14, 2009 Work Day to rebuild existing brick sidewalk at 1120 
Rhode Island

10

November 15, 2009 Work Day Sidewalk Work continues 4
November 21, 2009 Workday Sidewalk Completed 5
November 28, 2009 CDBG Application - Prepared form for submission 4
November 29, 2009 Met with M. Almon re: Lawrence Fruit Tree Project 2
November 30, 2009 CDBG Application work continued 3
December 1, 2009 CDBG Application Finished and submitted 3
December 1, 2009 Met with Lynne Zollner 2
December 3, 2009 LAN Meeting 15
December 5, 2009 1120 Rhode Island Open House to celebrate 

completion of 8 year ELNA, TTH, and LPA effort to 
keep it as a owner occupied residence.

8 ELNA + 30 
additional

December 6, 2009 Depot Redux decorating party 25
December 8, 2009 Treasurer Duties transferred from Janet to Phil, bank 

signatures, etc.
2

December 8, 2009 City Commission Meeting to show support for Santa 
Fe Depot Grant

2 ELNA

December 9, 2009 Spoke with Mary Miller @ Planning office re: 8th and 
N.Y.

2

December 14, 2009 ELNA Board Meeting and Wrapping Party for 
Adopted Family for Christmas

14

December 14, 2009 Met with Barry Walthal, Dawn Hawkins re: 1141 N.Y. - 
Inspection

3

December 15, 2009 Historic Preservation Project Strategy Session 4
December 15, 2009 City Commission Meeting 3
December 15, 2009 Met with Clayton McHenry re: his Comp. Rehab 2
January 3, 2010 Save Our Schools Neighborhood/New York School 

Meeting
20

January 3, 2010 ELNA Strategy Session at Mirth 4



January 4, 2010 Meeting with Superintendent of USD497 at New 
York School

80+

January 7, 2010 LAN Meeting, Mike Amyx in attendance 15
January 10, 2010 ELNA Strategy Session at Mirth 6
January 11, 2010 General Membership Meeting moved to School 

Board Meeting
100+

January 12, 2010 Martin Luther King Chili Feed at New York School 200+
January 12, 2010 Met with Dennis Domer and Brenna Buchanan re: 

Historic Preservation Project
3

January 14, 2010 Meeting with School Board Members at LHS 35+
January 17, 2010 ELNA Strategy Session at Mirth 7
January 19, 2010 City Commission Meeting 3 ELNA
January 21, 2010 Meeting with Superintendent of USD497 at Cordley 

School
75+

January 24, 2010 ELNA Strategy Session at Mirth 4
January 29, 2010 School Board Meeting, supported S.O.S. and East 

Lawrence 
75+

Every Thursday We have been sending out a weekly email 
newsletter that goes to 300 plus folks on our email 
list (members over the past 3 years, and those who 
ask to be added).

City 
Commission/HRC 
Meetings

We have at least one person at every CC and HRC 
Meetings unless otherwise noted.

1 ELNA



Rhode Island Street Homes

for Tenants to Homeowners
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ELNA
General Meeting

Mon., January 11, 7-9 p.m.
New York School Library

936 New York St.

January Agenda includes:

 East Lawrence Schools

 YART Sale

January 2010

Board Contacts
Deron Belt, President ........................ 766-9779

gradually@hotmail.com
KT Walsh, Vice Pres ... ktwalsh@sunflower.com
Leslie Soden, Secretary ... lesticia@yahoo.com
Phil Collison, Treasurer ..................... 843-8098
Judy Harrington ........  judyh1228@yahoo.com

785-856-3040
Brenda Nunez, CBDG Rep. ................  749-3267
Bill Wachpress ...................................  865-1404
Josh Davis ................... cjwa.davis@gmail.com
Steve Smith .. smithshouseworks@yahoo.com
David Nelson ............. dnizzle6170@gmail.com
Nick Brown ............. mysticalmoss@gmail.com

ELNA Contacts
Heather Coates ............................... 830-9085
Deron Belt, LAN Rep .... gradually@hotmail.com
New York School ............................ 832-5780

w w w . e a s t l a w r e n c e . o r g

SUPPORT NEW YORK ELEMENTARY!
DONATE A DESSERT TO THE MLK JR CHILI FEED!

DROP IT OFF AT NY SCHOOL ANY TIME ON JAN 12TH.

ELNA Elects New Officers
ELNA had its annual meeting on Monday, November 9th and elected its
board and officers. We had a great turnout and elected a mix of new and
established voices to the board. We have a total of eleven elected lead-
ers this year. You can find their contact info on the front page of this
newsletter.
Here is a look at who will be serving you this year.

President: Deron Belt

Vice President: KT Walsh

Treasurer: Phil Collison

Secretary: Leslie Soden

Board Members: Judy Harrington, Brenda Nunez, Bill Wachspress,
David Nelson, Steve Smith, Josh Davis, Nick Brown

Do you know the people on your ELNA Board? Inside this newsletter
you will find a short bio of each board member. Take some time to get to
know them. And if you see these folks around the neighborhood, con-
gratulate them and thank them for their service!

22nd Annual Dr. Martin Luther King
Chili Feed 
New York Elementary will host the annual Dr. Martin Luther King Chili Feed on
Tuesday, January 12th from 5:30 to 7:00. The public is invited to the community
celebration of the life of Dr. King. The cost for a meal of chili, crackers, carrot/
celery, dessert and drinks is $2.00. New York students bring the veggies, crack-
ers and shredded cheese. East Lawrence Neighborhood residents, HRH insur-
ance, Altrusa Womens Club, and New York faculty and staff provide desserts.  
Please join us as we celebrate the diversity of our neighborhood and build new
friendships.
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From the President

Safe Winter Walkways Program
Seeking Volunteers
We are having great snows this winter!
Do you have a neighbor who needs your help?
Able bodied Lawrence residents with a flair for helping others and an enjoyment
of winter weather are needed to volunteer for the “Safe Winter Walkways” pro-
gram. In order to create safer and more accessible pedestrian walkways, the City
of Lawrence has joined with Douglas County Senior Services to match residents
needing assistance with snow removal with volunteers who want to do a neigh-
borly good deed.
There is online registration for this project. Volunteers will be asked to commit to
the entire winter season and visit his or her matched home each time snow falls.
“This program is an excellent resource for members of our community who physi-
cally can’t keep their sidewalks clear during snow events,” said Megan Gilliland,
communications manager for the city. “This program is a structured version of
what has happened in neighborhoods for many years, neighbors helping neigh-
bors. With volunteers, we can make certain that the neighbors can count on a
volunteer to be there if snow needs to be removed.”
Volunteers can sign up by calling (785) 832-3338 or registering online at
www.lawrenceks.org/safe_winter_walkways.

Advertise in the
ELNA Newsletter
Want to get your business name out
to every household in East
Lawrence and beyond? ELNA of-
fers very reasonable prices to ad-
vertise in this newsletter. The news-
letter is sent out to over 1200 house-
holds and placed in downtown
businesses every other month.
Contact Heather,
eastlawrence@yahoo.com for more
info and pricing.

Hello all! My name is Deron Belt
and I am the new President of the East
Lawrence Neighborhood Association.
I have lived in this neighborhood since
1998 with stops on New York, Rhode
Island, and New Jersey Streets before
eventually purchasing a home on E 11th

Street. After calling so many of these
East Lawrence streets home, I am ex-
cited for the opportunity to serve the
neighborhood.

I’d like to thank Phil Collison for
his 3 years of service as ELNA Presi-
dent. Phil, and Janet Good before him,
established an impressive standard by
which our neighborhood is judged. I
intend to help further this standard. I
know there will be a learning curve in
my new role, but not to worry, the
ELNA Board is filled with intelligent
and energetic folk. Check out their
bios in this newsletter. Having no lack
of institutional memory, I believe we

are well positioned for issues that lie
ahead. Again, I feel fortunate to serve
with so many fine East Lawrencians.

Just because I am in transition,
doesn’t mean that East Lawrence is
slowing down. Here’s a look at some
of the events that have happened since
November:
 K.T. Walsh, Heather Coates, Phil,

and I submitted the CDBG appli-
cation for 2010-2011.  No word yet
from the city.

 I attended the Depot Redux deco-
rating party at the train depot on
Dec. 6th. The depot project is mov-
ing ahead. See the article in this
newsletter of their website for up-
dates on the depot project, http://
depotredux.blogspot.com/.

 ELNA signed a letter supporting
the Lawrence Fruit Tree Project (a
proposal for fruit trees to be
planted along the new Burroughs
Creek Trail).

 ELNA celebrated the preservation
of the home at 1120 Rhode Island.
Janet Good, Dennis Brown
(Lawrence Preservation Alliance)
Rebecca Buford (Tenants to
Homeowners (TTH)/The Law-
rence Community Housing Trust)

all provided inspired commentary
on the project at the December 5th

dedication. While preservation was
a real coup here, the home is also a
TTH project, providing low-in-
come housing at a time when we
need it most. Several TTH projects
reside in East Lawrence and I look
forward to future cooperation with
them.

Looking at this list of projects (only
a short list of all the happenings going
on currently in East Lawrence), it is
clear we are a neighborhood that cares.
We have a connection to our past, care
about the present and are committed
to advocacy and willful intervention.
May this next chapter of our living
history commence with compassion
and grace.

There are many of my fellow neigh-
bors whom I have yet to meet. I in-
tend on making myself available to any
with neighborhood concerns, for gen-
eral pleasantries, or libations at one’s
behest. Please feel free to call me at
766.9779 or email
gradually@hotmail.com.  I’m also on
twitter http://twitter.com/DeronABelt.
Cheers!
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Calendar for January &
February

January
 3rd - Train Depot Clean-up, 3-4:30pm,

BNSF Depot, 7th & NY Streets
 5th - Joint Mtg of NY Elem PTO & Site

Council, 6:15-7:15pm, NY School
 11th- ELNA General Meeting, 7-9pm,

NY School.
 12th– MLK Day Chili Feed, 5:30-7pm,

NY School Gymnasium
 31st – Brenda Nunez’s Birthday!

February
 7th– Train Depot Clean-up, 3-4:30pm,

BNSF Depot, 7th & NY Streets
 8th – ELNA Board Meeting, 7-9pm,

NY School Library

Assistance Available for
Home Energy Costs
If you need help with your energy bills this winter, the
State of Kansas has funds to help. The Low Income
Energy Assistance Program (LIEAP) is a federally
funded program that helps eligible households pay a
portion of their home energy costs by providing a one-
time per year benefit, that is sent directly to your
energy provider.  Any remaining portions of your bill
must be paid by you.
Applications for assistance must be made between
January 19 – March 31, 2010. There are both income
and family guidelines that must be met in order to
receive assistance. You may apply for this program
only during the open application period. Call or visit
your local SRS office during this time period to find
out if you are eligible or to apply.
For more information about this program or to request
an application (during the application period), call 1-
800-432-0043 or contact your local SRS office. Or go
to the following website for more information, http://
www.srskansas.org/ISD/ees/lieap.htmMore Ways to Get Help

With Utilities

 Turn It On! offers utility assistance through ECKAN
and Trinity Lutheran Church to help households whose
utilities have already been shut off only. Contact
ECKAN at 841-3357 to find out about assistance.
Donations are gratefully accepted for this program.
Contact ECKAN or Trinity Lutheran (12th & New
Hampshire, 843-4150) to donate.

 Warm Hearts offers up to $300 for heating assistance.
Applications are available at Salvation Army, ECKAN,
Ballard Center and Penn House. For more info:
www.warmheartsofdouglascounty.com/index.shtml.
Tax deductible donations are accepted for this program.

 Project Deserve helps pay the Westar Energy electric
bills of people with a severe disability (children or adults
meeting Social Security disability criteria) and older
adults (people 60 years or older). Also, eligible house-
holds may receive one-time annual payments of up to
$100 to be applied toward their Westar Energy electric
bills. The American Red Cross determines eligibility
based on household income. Contact the Douglas
County American Red Cross Chapter, 785-843-3550.
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Meet Your ELNA Board
Every year in November, at its Annual Meeting, ELNA chooses members to serve on it board. This year we chose
eleven members. Do you know the people who advocate and work for the neighborhood as members of the ELNA
Board? In order for you to get to know the board better, each member answered the following questions.

1. Number of years in the neighborhood?
2. Number of years serving on the ELNA board?
3. Why do you love East Lawrence?
4. Why did you join the board? What issues are important to you?

You will find each board member’s answers next to their photo.

Deron Belt

1. 9 years
2. I’ve served on the

ELNA Board for a few months and
have been a regular attendee of meet-
ings for over a year.   
3. East Lawrence is a diverse and dy-
namic neighborhood.  I’m proud of our
proactive and inclusive nature.  I be-
lieve we in East lawrence see value in
a strong community as it provides us
a platform for stability and higher
quality of life.      
4. I joined the board to help advocate
for East Lawrence.  I respect the te-
nacity of dedicated people and what
they often are able to accomplish.
 ELNA has a long tradition of this ser-
vice.  My issues are walkable commu-
nities, multi-modal transportation, af-
fordable housing, accountability,
neighborhood safety, and open com-
munication with the City of Lawrence
(and any other relevant entities).

David Nelson

1. 2
2. This is my first

3. As a renter, no other neighborhood
offers such a variety of quality prop-
erties and still maintains a “get-to-
know-your-neighbors” attitude.
Coupled with E. Lawrence’s architec-
tural, cultural and historic assets and
walkability/bikeability, there is no
other neighborhood I would consider.
4. I joined to represent the renter/stu-
dent perspective and advocate for a
number of issues.  One of those being
making our streets and sidewalks safer
and more comfortable for bikers, pe-
destrians and the disabled. Also, I want
to make sure that the future develop-
ment and redevelopment makes sense
for the neighborhood and isn’t just
downtown encroachment. Finally, I
would love to see the Depot project
advance and see it utilized more for
transportation by Amtrak and as a gen-
eral asset for the city.

Bill
Wachspress

1. 17
2. 17

3. I love the diversity and creativity of
my East Lawrence neighbors. You
make this a fun and fascinating place
to live. I also love that it is a short walk
or bike ride to downtown and campus,
and that I can lace up my running
shoes, head east, and be jogging
through farmland in about five min-
utes.
4. When I first moved to East
Lawrence, there was a copy of the East
Lawrence News in my door.  I went to
the meeting that week, the first neigh-
borhood meeting I ever went to any-
where. Shelly Miller convinced me to
run for the board, and I’ve been on it
ever since. I am interested in sustain-
ability and preserving the wonderful
character of our residential neighbor-
hood. I represent the Lawrence Asso-
ciation of Neighborhoods on the board
of the Voter Education Coalition.

Brenda Joyce
Nunez

1. Since 1958.
2. Off and on for 30
years.

3. I can’t put into words why I love
East Lawrence. I just have lots of his-
tory, good and bad.      
4. I enjoy being useful.

Leslie Soden

1. 6
2. 4 years?
3. Diversity, close to downtown,
walking distance to everything
4. Gentrification, community

Phil Collison

1. Most recently 6.
2. 4.
3. It is so close to downtown and
holds such fond memories.
4. I joined the board to be a partici-
pant in the neighborhood and to make
a difference in the city.
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Nick Brown (no picture)

1. 3 +1 in Barker
2. Approximately one previous
3. I love the history of East Lawrence,
from the abolitionist denizens it began
with, to its radical base and Black
Nationalist movement building in the
60’s and 70’s. I used to live across the
street from the former Afro House on
10th where the Black student union
and KU’s African American Studies
Program both began. That kind of his-
tory and its continued environment as
mixed income, resourceful and con-
nected bunch of neighbors is rich for
continued community organizing.
4. I joined the board to network with
neighbors and collaborate on solutions
to shared concerns. I think the neigh-
borhood is the most ideal scale on
which to address issues such as pov-
erty, discrimination, class dynamics
and gentrification, ecological health,
resource conservation, abundance in
the economy of goods and tradeskills,
and essentially most macro level is-
sues. I believe the best solutions are
organic and that we as neighbors have
the opportunity to address concerns
with each other that have regional to
global implications.

YART Sale – Save the Date!
We have set the date for the YART sale, Saturday, March 27th in the New
York School Gym. The Yart sale is ELNA’s annual fundraiser, where neigh-
bors donate their gently used items to sell, local artists come and sell their
creations and we are all entertained by our neighborhood musicians.

Here’s what you can do to prepare for this neighborhood event:

Donate Your Gently Used Items – Start collecting your gently used
items now to donate. 

Sell Your Art - We are putting out a call for artists (you will be asked to
donate 10% of your earnings to ELNA). Contact Heather at
eastlawrence@yahoo.com if you would like to vend.

If you are interested in helping plan this year’s YART sale – contact Heather,
eastlawrence@yahoo.com.

Judy Harrington

1. 2.5
2. 1+
3. Historical, laid back, helpful atti-
tude toward neighborhood, walking
distance to downtown, Obama stick-
ers.     
4. I joined because of the combined
knowledge of existing board members
regarding how and why the City acts.
Who to go to for city problem solv-
ing, how to play offense and defense
on issues affecting East Lawrence.
How random acts of kindness get
played out in this neighborhood, what
people need.

Steven D. Smith

1. Moved here in
September, 09.
2. Just became a member this past
month.
3. I’m impressed with the sense of
community.
4. Aside from the fact that there was
an excess of positions available, I feel
a strong sense of responsibility to my
community and hope my small con-
tribution will benefit the associ-
ation. Being  a  relative  newcomer  I
don’t have any “pet” issues, yet. I will
say however, that the general attitude
I’ve observed, of restoring, rebuilding,
or maintaining the historic and/or
original architectural aspects of East
Lawrence, is an idea I can get behind.

KT Walsh

1. 30 plus
2. 16 (with gaps)
3. It’s scruffy and
real and people share tools, food,
childcare, music, art making our sor-
rows and joys. There’s no better place.
4. I joined because I so respect the
people who stay involved/are aware of
the issues and work hard to protect and
improve our neighborhood. I just
wanted to hang out with the cool kids.

Josh Davis

1. 9
2. Almost 1

3. Because it has all kinds of people,
families, homes, businesses, buildings,
and they’re all welcome and all con-
tribute to the unique flavor we have.
Also because it rules.
4. I joined the board so that I could be
more involved in the neighborhood
that my family and I enjoy so much.
One important issue to me is historic
preservation.
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ELNA Helps Restore the Neighborhood
Have you seen the house at 1120 Rhode Island lately? Part of the North Rhode
Island Street National Historic District, the house is fully restored and ready
to be moved into. This project was the dream of ELNA, the Lawrence Preser-
vation Alliance (LPA) and Tenants to Homeowners (TTH). There was an
open house on Dec. 5th – our own Janet Good spoke about the work and
dedication it took to keep this property from becoming a parking lot. Dennis
Brown reminded us that preserving history is not only about the preservation
of the lives of the rich, but also of the working class. This house is a historical
reminder of the mixed income neighborhood that East Lawrence has always
been and remains as today. TTH is planning to build 5 additional affordable
housing units in the adjacent open lots.

Happenings at the
Train Depot
The City Commission voted in De-
cember to cautiously move ahead with
the project by seeking only half of the
total cost of preserving the depot. Visit
www.depotredux.org to see a concep-
tual drawing of what the hopes are for
the depot. It features some new park-
ing east of the train station and an ex-
pansive garden to the west. If
Lawrence is awarded the Transporta-
tion Enhancement grant from KDOT
this June, unfortunately beautification
such as this garden and parking up-
grades will not be on the list to receive
funding. They are not critical. A new
roof, upgraded heating and cooling
and ADA compliant doors and bath-
rooms will be part of this first phase
of the depot’s preservation. It will be
two more years before the City can
apply for TE funding to help pay for
the cost of the remaining work.

Depot Redux would like to extend its
deep appreciation to the ELNA mem-
bers who donated time to clean and
participate in preparation of the His-
toric Structures report prepared by
Hernly Associates. Also, a huge thanks
to East Lawrence neighbor, Linda
Wright, daughter of artist Helen Gar-
ret whose painting of the 1883 depot
was given as a gift to the depot at the
December 6th holiday gathering. The
painting was found at an antique store
in Ottawa and was cleaned and
reframed. Linda was present at the
gathering to speak about her mother’s
career as a Lawrence artist.

ELNA members added their own sweat equity to the restoration project at
1120 Rhode Island. The group above was part of a crew that dug up and then
re-laid the brick sidewalk in front of the house. Thanks to Mike Meyers, John
Myers, Phil Collison, KT Walsh, Josh Davis, Peter Szabo, Heather Coates,
marci francisco and Joe Bickford for all the hard work.

The photo above is courtesy of East Lawrence photographer Pete Haack,
www.belltowerphoto.com.Pete came out and photographed the event and
pitched in to help as well!

Home Energy Efficiency Improvement Tax Credits
Consumers who purchase and install specific products, such
as energy-efficient windows, insulation, doors, roofs, and
heating and cooling equipment in existing homes can receive
a tax credit for 30% of the cost, up to $1,500, for improve-

ments “placed in service” starting January 1, 2009, through
December 31, 2010. See EnergyStar.gov’s Federal Tax Cred-
its for Energy Efficiency for a complete summary of energy
efficiency tax credits available to consumers.
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ELNA’s metal recycling account at the 12th and
Haskell Recycle–Bargain Center at 1146 Haskell
turns your junk into $$ for ELNA. You can take
ANYTHING metal to the south side of that build-
ing and the staff will help you unload. Take your
ticket to the front and tell them to donate the $$ to
the ELNA account. This is another fundraiser to help
meet our budget for the year.

Central and New York School
Recycling: Both schools have dumpsters that
now take all types of recyclables, except glass and
plastic bags. Help our local schools raise funds –
they get $25/ton for your donations.
Please Save For New York School: Drop them
off by the window at the front office

 Box Tops for Education
 Campbells Soup Labels
 Checkers Receipts

ELNA T-shirts are for sale for $12.00. We have
new colors and sizes! For women, we now have
shirts in light blue, along with burgundy. And we
now have green children’s shirts in S,M,L. We also
have men’s shirts in black, navy and burgundy. Get
yours today! There is an order form on the back
page of this newsletter. Or contact Heather at
eastlawrence@yahoo.com.

Neighborhood Thank Yous
December was a festive month for ELNA. We adopted a fam-
ily, turned our board meeting in to a Holiday Party and
wrapped the gifts at the party! ELNA would like to thank the
Delaware Street Commons for allowing us to use their com-
mons room for the party. We were there at the gracious invi-
tation of our board member, Judy Harrington.
We would like to thank all the people who took part in the
adopt-a-family project. As a neighborhood we helped a fam-
ily of six, with an outpouring of gifts and food. A HUGE
thank you to all took part.
Mary Kirkland
Karen Seibel
Judy Harrington
Phil Collison
Elizabeth Hein
Heather Coates
Chelsey Scanland

Judy Metcalf
Mike Hernly
Molly Krause
Jan Butin
Jill Hoffman
Joe Bickford
marci francisco

Mike Riehm
Leslie Soden
KT Walsh
Deron Belt
Brenda Nunez
Heather Weed
David Nelson

ELNA
Our list of new members is impressive – thank you to all the
new and returning members who signed up as ELNA mem-
bers. And thank you to everyone who came out and partici-
pated at the annual meeting. Our current membership numbers
are at 178!  Remember, your ELNA membership is only good
for one year – is your membership current? We have several
members whose membership expired recently. If you have ques-
tions about the status of your membership, please contact
Heather at eastlawrence@yahoo.com.
Joining ELNA is easy. You can fill out the form in this newslet-
ter and mail it in. Or you can go to the East Lawrence website,
eastlawrence.org, download a form and send it in. Member-
ship is a bargain at ONE DOLLAR per person (not per ad-
dress). If you live out of the East Lawrence boundaries, the
price is a low, low $5 per person. If you are an East Lawrence
business, the price is also $5.
We would like to thank and recognize every one who has joined
ELNA for the first time, and for those who have renewed their
membership. These are the people who have joined since our
last newsletter.
Ron Wright
Ryan Stueve
Jill Stueve
Robert Coffman
Brenda Nunez
Shannon Gorres
Nick Brown
Bill Wachspress
Heather Weed
David Nelson
Carolina Proudfoot

Nikki Proudfoot
Sierra Farwell
John Myers
Mike Farwell
marci francisco
Joe Bickford
Gene Bickford
Tina Todd
Trinity Lutheran Church
Scott Rusthoven
Colin Immenschuh

Conor Brown
Sarah Madden
Nog
Alex Dworkin
TJ Campsy
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Join ELNA for $1.00
HELP YOUR NEIGHBORHOOD - GET A BIG BANG FOR A BUCK
Your dollar membership in ELNA and contact information give us more

clout in our city and county government interactions.
Support us. Let us support you.

Name: _______________________________________________________

Address: __________________________________________________________________ Apt. #_______

Phone: _______________________________________________________

Email: _______________________________________________________
Membership is $1.00 per person

($5.00 out of neighborhood)

__ I’d like to be part of the East Lawrence Safety Network Calling Tree

__ Please deliver an ELNA T-shirt, $12 ea: size ____   color _________

___ Women (burg./lt. blue) __ Men (blk./navy/burg.)

___ Children (green)

__ I would like to join the ELNA yahoo group - please invite me

__ Please send me email notice of ELNA Business and Events

__ Yes, print my name in the newsletter as a new or returning member

Make Checks Payable to ELNA

Send payment to ELNA, PO Box 442393, Lawrence, KS 66044

ELNA Needs Your Help—
Please Volunteer!
Mark what ELNA events/skills you
have that you would like to be con-
tacted about to volunteer:

___Work days
___YART sale volunteer
___ Block Party Volunteer
___Adopt-a-family at Christmas
___ Artist
___ Play music
___ Photography
___ Gardening
___ Running a grill
___ Fund Raising
___  Historic Preservation
___ Interested in serving on ELNA Board
___ Website Management
___ Baking/Cooking
___ Advertising Skills
___ Other: _____________________
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